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At Raddlebarn Primary and Nursery School we follow White Rose Maths for our teaching of maths. Therefore the calculation policy is in line with 

this scheme of work and uses the models and images outlined in White Rose Maths lessons. 

This document is broken down into addition and subtraction, and multiplication and division. 

At the start of each policy, there is an overview of the different models and images that can support the teaching of different concepts. These 

provide explanations of the benefits of using these models and shows links between different operations. 

Each operation is then broken down into skills and each skill has a dedicated page showing the different models and images that are to be used 

to effectively to teach that concept. At Raddlebarn, we have chosen ‘Bar Modelling’ as our primary problem-solving tool. 

There is an overview of skills linked to year groups to support consistency throughout Raddlebarn. A glossary of terms is provided at the end of 

the calculation policy to support the understanding of key language used to teach the four operations. 
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By the end of Year 1, children who are at expected should be secure with the abstract representation e.g 4+3 = 7, using equipment 

to help them if needed. 



 

 



 

 

 

By the end of Year 2, children who are at expected standard should be secure with the abstract representation 

e.g 7 + 6 + 3 = 16, using equipment to help them if needed. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

By the end of Year 3, children who are at expected standard should be secure with the formal column method. 



 

 
 

By the end of Year 4, children who are at expected standard should be secure with the formal column method 

up to 4 digits. 



 

 

By the end of Year 5, children who are at expected standard should be secure with the formal column method with more than 4 

digits. 



 

 
 


